Will of William Poulton (c1630-1689)
Public Record Office, Chancery Lane, London - Ref: PROB 11/394
In the name of God Amen
I William Poulton of Eversholt in the County of Beds Gent being sicke in body but of
good and perfect memory (praise be to Allmighty God) doe make and ordaine this my last
Will and Testamt in manner and forme following that is to Say./ First and principally I
commend my soule unto Allmighty God my Creator aforesaid believing that I shall receive
full pardon and free Remission of all my Sinns and be saved by the precious death and
meritts of my Blessed Saviour and Redeemer Jesus Christ and my body to the Earth to be
buried in such decent manner as to my Executors herein after named shall seeme most
Item I give and bequeath unto my Daughter Elizabeth Loughton and to her Heyres and
Assignes for ever all that my Messuage Cottage or Tenement with the Orchard and
appurtences thereto belonging Situate in Bedford in the said Parish of Eversholt in the
occupation of Robert Smith Item I give and bequeath unto my Sonne Charles Poulton all
that my Messuage or Tenement I now dwell in Eversholt aforesd and the Orchard and
Close thereto belonging called Mallions Close To hold to him his Executors Admistrs and
Assignes for and dureing all the rest residue and remainder of the respective tearme and
tearmes of yeares I have therein yet to come and unexpired he paying out of the same
promisses to my Sonne Arthur Poulton the Sume of eighty pounds of lawfull English
money when the said Arthur shall attaine to the age of one and twenty years and the Sume
of three pounds of the lawfull English money yearly at the two most usuall Feasts of
Christmas and Lady-day by equall porcons for the interest of the same eighty pounds untill
it shall be due and payable to the said Arthur as aforesaid Item I give and bequeath unto
the said Arthur my Sonne all that my Messuage or Tenement in Eversholt aforesd in the
occupation of John Doleman and my those of pasture to the Same adjoining lately
purchased of William Rowland and alsoe all that my Acre of Land in Copmone Field in
Eversholt aforesd lately purchased of Humphrey Taylor gent To have and to hold to him
the said Arthur my Sonne his Executors Admrs and Assignes for and dureing the
respective tearmes I have therein yet to come and unexpired Item I give and bequeath unto
my Daughter Anne Poulton her Executors Admrs and Assignes all that my Six and fifty
pounds due unto me from John Randall of Sindon upon Mortgage and Bond with the
interest due or to growe due for the same together with my lease and Mortgage of his
houses and Land for the respective Tearmes therein to come to secure the same Item I give
and bequeath unto my Daughter Sarah Poulton her Executors Admistratrs and Assignes
the Sume of Twenty pounds with the interest due or to grow for the Same now owing me
upon Bond from George Bolt and Richard Cooke of Flitwick and alsoe eight pounds with
the interest thereof due to me upon Bond from Richard Bennett of Stepingly and alsoe
fifteen pounds with the interest thereof due to me from George Looton of Eversholt
aforesd upon Bond and three pounds due to me from Richard Wilcock of Asply Guise
Item I give unto my eldest Sonne William Poulton tenn Thousand of bricke to take away at
his Will and pleasure from my Brickelampe Item I give unto my daughter Sarah and Anne
three paire of sheets apeice and to my Sonne Arthur foure paire and to my daughter
Elizabeth one paire and to my said Sonne Arthur my best bed and to my said daughters
Sarah and Anne and to each of them a bed Item I give unto my Grandsonne William
Poulton and to my grandchild Sarah Poulton the fourty shillings such their Father owes me
to be equally divided between them All the rest of my goods and Chattells not herein
before bequeathed I give unto my said Sonne Charles Poulton whome I make sole
Executor of this my last Will and Testamt he paying unto my said Sonne Arthur forty
shillings and the debts such I justly owe to any person In Witness whereof I have hereto
sett my hand and Seale to this my last Will and Testament the thirteenth day of January
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Anno Dom 1689 and in the fourth yeare of the Raigne of our Soveraigne Lord James the
Seconde King of England of the marke of William Poulton. Signed sealed published and
declared by the said Testator in the presence of us whose names are hereto subscribed who
subscribed our names in the presence of the said Testator the marke of John Poulton John
Doleman Ann Beddall./
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